MEETING OF ALTON SURGERY PPG
10th DECEMBER 2024 at 10am.

Present:  Dorothy Clohesy (Deputy) (DC)  Angie Hurst (Chair) (AH)
                  Heather Hall (HH)  Tony Lyons (TL)  Elaine Plant (EP)
                  Vic Goodwin (VG)

Apologies: Carol and Dave Edwards

Minutes from the last meeting were agreed

Discussion concerning the future role of the group and encouraging greater participation.
AH asked TL for his views on where the group should go from here. TL said it was important to expand the membership. We should have more communication with patients. That we should be looking forward to producing a newsletter to put out maybe quarterly to patients. DC at this point informed the group that this had been tried before, a lot of effort was put into producing a newsletter that very few people had any interest in. this was given up as there was so much work involved. AH mentioned that since the PPG website had been set up (thanks to TL) we are getting more information out to the patients and AH sharing information on facebook helps to do this. DC also commented that In the past members had been attending meetings for ICB board had been active in the CCG and other bodies in the locality. Most of this stopped and closed down during Covid. It was also noted that we should in the New Year attach attach the PPG flyer to dispensary bags that go out to patients.   (HH) agreed that we could do this when the surgery goes quieter. It was decided we would think about in the new year and put it on January’s agenda.




Discussion on patient questionnaire which was done in April
(AH) thanked (TL) for organising the questionnaire and sharing the patient Survey Report with the Surgery. (HH) commented that The Surgery had noted that the Report was substantially better than any they have had before and gave far more information for them to look at. Thoughts were that we would do it again in 2025 but try and get a better age range of patients. Thanks to everyone who helped talk to patients. 
Any Other Business
Patient Appointments
(HH) noted that the Surgery is struggling with appointments at the moment and if any members of the PPG could come up with any ideas as to how they could better manage appointments they would be grateful. (AH) will add this to the January Agenda.
 (HH) informed the PPG that Dr Hampton is doing the training for ST3 which is training for doctors to take part in speciality training. These ST3 doctors will be at the surgery for 1 year at a time.
Meetings to stay 1 monthly for now

Date of the next meeting will be January 14th   2025

 




